MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Washington seconded by Supervisor Spiegel, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, July 26, 2022, be adjourned in
memory of Larry Parrish, who passed away peacefully at home, at the age of 82, surrounded by those
he loved best.

Larry lived in Rancho Mirage for 24 years. He came to the desert in 1992 to serve as Riverside
County Chief Executive Officer until his retirement in 2008. A short time later, he returned to the
County to serve as interim CEO, a position he also held during times of leadership transition for the
Coachella Valley Association of Governments (CVAG), and the local cancer society. He also served
on the Boards of the Regional Access Project Foundation and the Cabazon Band of Mission Indians,
East Valley Tourism and Development Authority.

Latry’s career in public service spanned 40 years and four counties. He began in Santa Cruz
as a as probation officer. He was hired by Santa Barbara County in 1979 to be the Chief Probation
Officer. Eight months later that Board hired him as their Chief Administrative Officer, a position he
served until he was recruited by the County of Orange in 1985, to serve as chief executive there. In
1989, Dennis Carpenter and Associates lured him to Sacramento to join their lobbying team. Larry’s
real passion was local government. Two years later he was extremely happy to get the nod from
Riverside County Board of Supervisors to return to local government.

Larry was well known as a bright, funny, problem solver of high intellect and great wit. He
was respected and loved by all who worked with him. Larry had a knack for finding and placing good
people to serve local communities. He believed in the power and the promise of local government to
change lives for the better, and he spent four decades in public service plying his special gift for
bringing people together and helping them find common ground.

Following his retirement in 2008, Larry enjoyed traveling up and down the west coast and
spending summers at Big Bear Lake, with his wife of 36 years Kathie, and their Australian Shepherd
Mattie. Larry also loved the ocean and relaxed by vacationing annually in Cabo San Lucas.

Larry’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and
loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Larry Parrish.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
July 26, 2022 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: July 26, 2022

Kecia Harper, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in

and for the County of Riverside, State of California.
' -
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